



*New England Region of Narcotics  
Anonymous  
Regional Service Committee Minutes*

**FEBRUARY 2025**

The next Regional Weekend will be held

Virtually April 12th & 13th

Zoom ID: 916 0314 0581 Password: NA1953

Subcommittees April 12th 11am - 3 PM

Full RSC April 13th 11am - 5PM

Table of Contents	
Attendance	Page 2
Area Reports	Page 3
Subcommittee Reports	Page 11
Area Concerns/Open Forum	Page 29
Old Business	Page 29
New Business/Elections	Page 29
Addendums	Page 31
Proposals	Page 33
Event Flyers Received	
Contact List	Page 35

## Attendance

<b><i>Elected Trusted Servants</i></b>	
Chair	Present
Vice Chair	Present
Secretary	Present
Assistant Secretary	Vacant
Treasurer	Present
Assistant Treasurer	Vacant
Finance	Present
BOD	Present
Regional Delegate	Present
Alternate Delegate	Present
Convention	
H&I	Present
PR	Present
Policy	Present
Website	Present
Fellowship Development	Present
Insurance	Present

<b><i>Areas</i></b>	
Boston	
Cape Cod	Present
Central Mass	Present
Greater Providence	Present
Martha's Vineyard	Present
Metro West	Present
North East Mass	Present
South East Mass	Present
South Shore	Present
Western Mass	Present
Nantucket	

## Area Reports

### Boston-

### Cape Cod-

### Central Mass-

Good day to all at the NERNA Committee meeting,  
Meeting held on February 9, 2025 ,11am-5pm. In Faith Methodist United Church, 191  
Montcalm St., Chicopee, Mass.

CMANA ASC was held twice since last NERNA, once on January 6, 2025 and February  
3, 2025.

Next meeting will be held on March 3, 2025 at 6:30pm.

Physical Location: Greendale Peoples Church

25 Francis St.

Worcester, Mass. 01606

Zoom: Meeting ID: 982 1512 6502

Passcode: NA1953

Meetings opened up at 6:30pm, with a moment of silence and collectively followed by  
the "WE" version of the serenity prayer, the 12 traditions and 12 Concepts and the  
reading of, " A Vision for NA Service ".

All new GSR are kindly asked to read all announcements and bring them back to their  
Groups. Any trusted servant can attend ASC and bring Concerns, Changes to their  
meetings and Announcements back to their groups . GSR are also asked if there are  
any concerns that I could bring to the region for solutions to existing problems with  
groups of any types of improvements or suggestions. Also letting them know that the  
regional body is here to serve them. Anyone new to the Area is asked to attend at 6:00  
for GSR orientation letting RCM know ahead of time. If not then kindly asked to sit next  
to an experienced member and to feel free to ask them or myself any questions  
pertaining to the ASC meeting.

EVENTS: VALENTINES DAY DANCE!! WHEN: February 14th, 7-10pm WHERE: 44  
Temple St. Worcester, Mass. HOW MUCH: 10 dollar donation suggestion. No addict will  
be turned away. ALL are Welcomed to join the Fun, Food and Fellowship.

CMANA recovering Addicts are looking forward to the Convention on March 14 -16,  
held in Sturbridge Host Hotel,366 Main St. The link to Convention NERNA, Registration  
is on the CMANA website.

NESSNA in April 25-27 Jonathan S and Teri T were selected for Regional 2 and 2 more from the Area, Riss and Craig. From Area Set aside funds.

May 3, 2025 SERVICE SLAM CMANA has not had a Service Slam in over 10 years and are looking forward to you joining. It will be held at 9 Prichard St. In Fitchburg, Mass. from 12pm to 7pm. Fun, Food and Fellowship and with Open Mindedness and readiness to learn. With the intent to get newer members involved in service and older members to open their minds to CBDM and Strategic Planning in continuation to possibly having Coralee join us again and continuing where she left off, in the Inventory. Just a shot in the dark . More will be Revealed.

Groups are encouraged to Donate directly to Area. a new CASHAPP has been made for CMANA.

A check was Cut for \$ 512.01 In Donation for REGION NA. Pretty good for CMANA . Things are finally coming around in Good Orderly Direction.

17 GSR attended the ASC CMA. We have a total of 42 groups in the CMANA that claim to be actively holding meetings.

Outreach: has gone out to some of these meetings that seem to be folding and not attending. Meetings in this Area cover a vast amount of land from Athol to Acton and more.

Campout: Kyle C. Has been elected Spur of the moment Campout Chair. It is going to be a good one this year, with a new plan put in place by Kyle and crew that is already going. a Virtual Speaker Jam with speakers from all over the world will be taking place. More info from Penny D. Many fun events are in the making for the 2025 Campout.

RCM: I have informed most of all groups about the google form that has been created by region for groups to fill out and cast their votes on the 12 motions included in the Interim World Service Report (IWR). The groups were also informed that the deadline for submission would be no later than February 15th, 2025. I had the opportunity to go to some group business meetings and go over the CAR and some of the motions for those that were interested. The question that was often asked was how does this help our homegroup? I could not answer, but continued to make the motions interesting. (hopefully).

H and I: Are continuing to do such a great job filling all their commitments and literature for the facilities where commitments are held. Maryann Q is willing to come to CMA to do a presentation on writing stepwork with inmates. The Connecticut region has been very successful with this and it has been also very helpful in Mass for inmates to be able to write the steps with someone from the outside that has already done the steps with a sponsor. Patty was elected the new H and I, chairperson.

PR: had a learning day on January 25th that was very successful. PR is flourishing and doing very well and working alongside H and I. More will be revealed.

Website: Our website is GREAT! A Calendar with all events shows what is happening in the Area. They currently have a good task team led by Bubbles to review other sites and see how they can make their Website even better and get new Ideas. The Zoom Team is still willing and ready to train NA members who have interest in learning how to host the Zoom , Website and Media.Discussion about using a TV and monitor also. Please contact WEBSITE Chair for free walkthroughs of the Website.Full Analytics in Addendum A of full report. Total Views 1,993. Total Visitors 891.

Elections were held at the last ASC. Nominations for electors and GSR were explained to bring this back to their groups. Craig was Nominated Chair and Vice chair OPEN and Secretary is Lila and Assistant secretary is open and Treasurer is Anastacia and Assistant treasurer is Open and RCM Noel D was Nominated and Alternate RCM is Open and H and I is Patty nominated and Riss PR nominated and Outreach, Open , and Website Jonathan S and Anthony Phone Lines Chair. He was informed that he could have a Sub-Committee.

OLD business was policy changes and starter kits. Several groups are still in need of addicts support so they do not have to close their meetings. Meetings from Littleton, Acton Marlboro Framingham Fitchburg and Gardner. Please see the Meeting list for exact addresses.

Group Concerns: was that of which a Group " Back to Basics" on Friday night in Worcester is seeking support from experienced members as there is a high volume of newcomers at their meeting. They are also simply seeking suggestions on how to mitigate this imbalance. One member suggested that changing the meeting to a speaker meeting may help.

Thank you for supporting our area of Central Mass. 😊😊

In LOVING SERVICE,

Teri T

### [Martha's Vineyard-](#)

The Martha's Vineyard Area is seeing growth in group level service.

Area is seeing growth in participation. As a result it is seeking feedback from groups about the possibility of changing meeting dates of the ASC, and moving back to a physical space.

ILS,

Amanda B

### [Metro West-](#)

### [North East Mass-](#)

NEMA RCM report February 2025

The North East Mass Area meets the last Sunday of the month at 344 Cambridge Street in Burlington, MA and via zoom #818-1877-9705 Password : NEMAASC, at 3pm. The next meeting will be Sunday February 23, 2025.

We currently have 49 groups listed on the meeting list, with only 10 GSR's in December & 14 in January in attendance.

I apologize I had to leave early the last regional meeting. I was hoping the RCM would have brought up a question we had during Area Concerns. The area was wondering if the storage unit we acquired would fall under the Region's insurance? I will bring it up during Area Concerns.

We have a new website! check it out: <https://northeastmaareana.company.site/> . You can find our meeting list, fliers for upcoming events, all our minutes, and policies.

Activities Subcommittee proudly presents "For the Love of NA Dance" Saturday, February 15th @ 110 Blossom St, Lynn, MA from 7pm-10pm. Food, fellowship, and of course  
DANCING!!!

H&I currently has 4 open commitments and had a successful learning day a few months ago. One facility in the area did close. RCA has also asked for more womens commitments. The Chair has created an Ad Hoc and has been going through the policy to update it.

Our Vice Chair has been diligently assisting our Policy Chair and Area in updating our policy to be more clear. A concern has come up that our current voting policy requires a

GSR to be present at at least 2 consecutive ASC meetings, and can not miss 2 consecutive meetings. A GSR brought up the concern because if a group comes back with a vote then they should be able to hold their group's conscience. They were going to attend the policy subcommittee but the policy subcommittee was canceled due to weather and the chair having to work. The Vice Chair did bring it back up and it will be revisited at the next policy subcommittee. The policy chair is trying to find a new time to hold policy meetings to gain more support.

The new Fellowship Development Chair has been in contact with the previous chair. The position has been open for several months. She will be attending Subcommittee Saturday and looking to possibly host a Learning Day for GSR's. She has been visiting meetings who have not been to the ASC in some time and sitting in on business meetings. There will be a regular scheduled committee meeting via zoom on the first Saturday of the month at 10am. That will begin March 1.

The Treasurer has been in communication with a previous Treasurer who moved to Philly in 2023. It was brought to our attention in July that some of the groups had been donating to the old paypal that he never closed totalling in the amount of \$1764.11. He sent a check for \$264.11 and we have come to an agreement that he will send in \$250 a month until it is paid off. Upon starting our own audit a few months ago, It was also brought to our attention that the amounts that were supposed to be sent to the region did not match what the region had received. The current Treasurer did speak with the Regional Treasurer and we are waiting on a response from our previous Treasurer to see when funds will be paid back.

The Treasurer, Vice Chair, and myself were able to open a bank account for the next convention committee. Nothing has been returned as far as money or property from the previous convention committee. It was voted on in December to contact the local authorities. I placed a call to the Burlington Police Department on December 29, after the ASC. The officer on duty did contact the previous Convention Treasurer because he had stated that he was holding onto everything. He let the officer know that he would drop the items off to the Burlington Police Station within a few days after the 1st of the year. Nothing has been returned to date. We were holding onto the money the convention had donated to the area after the last convention while we were trying to conduct the audit. The audit was rescinded and it was voted on by the groups to put that money into the next Convention so they could start planning and fundraising. A new Convention Chair was voted in on January 26. NEMACNA VIII will be held at the Burlington Marriott Hotel on March 20-22, 2026.

Budgets were sent in and approved. The ASC paid for a full year for a storage unit as well as our PO Box.

Thank you to the Region for allocating funds for NESSNA. I have sent D'Lanor the information for our two members who will be attending. They are very excited.

We have had a lot of ups and downs the past few months but I am confident that we are moving forward in unity. I want to thank the RSC and RCM's for their support. It has been a wonderful experience being of service on the Regional level this past year.

In loving service,  
Jessica N  
NEMA chair

### South East Mass-

Good Afternoon New England,

SEMA has met twice since our last regional meeting. We had an average of 17 groups in attendance.

In January we met for the first time in our new location located at 777 Elsbree st in Fall River. WE have spent a great deal of time trying to provide a quality hybrid product and feel this location helps to achieve that goal.

We're excited to have Jim and Bill come to our area this month to facilitate a strategic planning workshop using the information gathered from our environmental scan.

Our convention committee discovered a \$6,584.39 balance in a square account. A check was cut for \$2,194.79 and delivered to the South Shore Area to represent their 1/3 share of said balance. Convention is also hosting a dodgeball event and I will attach a flyer with all the details.

In Treasury, we had an ending balance of \$289.62 and our regional contribution from our precious two months was \$105.60.

SEMA has selected Myself and Gwen W to utilize NERNA funds to represent SEMA at NESSNA. We will be utilizing our own set aside to fund two additional members.

ILS,  
Coralee D

### South Shore-



Hello Everyone,

I apologize ahead of time, I cannot make it this month in-person as I had a death in the family and the funeral will be Sunday. Since I will not be in person I will ask the area treasurer to mail out the check instead of me giving it to Marissa in person as I normally would.

- The South Shore ASC met on 01/05 and 02/02 since last region's meeting
- There were 11 out of 34 meetings represented in January and 9 out of 34 meetings represented in February
- H&I has had a great increase of in-person attendance with 20 people in person and 1 online last month!
- We have filled the needed Fellowship Development position that was created as a result of NESSNA's report last year and am looking forward to working with that subcommittee to help promote unity in the South Shore in hopes of increased participation at the area level.
- The ASC voted on two members to go to NESSNA funded by region as brought to the body then also had a motion put forth to fund two members by the South Shore area to also go to NESSNA. We have four members attending NESSNA now and will give a report to the area in May's ASC as a result of attending that event in April
- We still do not have a Public Relations chair position filled but we have PR members steadily helping by filling racks where needed
- I attended the Interim WSC and gave a shortened report and explained I attached the survey in my last report to area
- The South Shore's Anniversary Convention Committee plans to contribute a PA system once the convention is completed this December for the area and groups to use at future events which will definitely help cut costs on Activities' budget when needed
- A new fundraising speaker jam event put on by the F&E subcommittee on the South Shore's Anniversary Convention Committee will be held on April 5th 2025 from 12-7pm @ 85 Quincy Ave in Quincy MA (New Way peer recovery center) called "Sowing the

Seed", I do not have a good copy of the flyer but it should be on Nerna soon if not already

- Total Contribution from Area to Region this month is \$1,254.59

New Positions elected and open positions;

Secretary - open

Alt RCM - open

PR Chairperson - open

Outreach Chairperson - open

Webpage Contact - open

Fellowship Development - Andrew L

Asst Secretary - Becca

Thank you,

Tony F South Shore Area RCM

### [Western Mass-](#)

Hello New England Region, We are happy to have you here in Western MASS Area, so welcome! The Convention Committee has been working hard to help make our area's next convention happen and sorting out with the area on a few issues with progress being made. The convention committee has had several fundraising events. The Fellowship Development has been meeting and helping our area's meetings that need support and other ways to help where they can. Public Relations had another poster drive with about 135 posters given into the community. There have not been any events right now but we do have literature racks maintained, a PSA , and a strong sub-committee. We received one phone call on our phone line. Hospitals and Institutions has individuals fulfilling a commitment as well as groups fulfilling the commitments. We have just a couple of facilities that still need support. Our BOR has been meeting and going over the By Laws where it needs updating/ revising and other things that are needed. Policy meets as needed with a very knowledgeable chair and what is needed to

be sure each sub committee has their updated/ revised policies and submitted as well as when area needs any changes made after a motion is agreed upon and updated or answer a question to clarify a policy. Our two area members were decided of who will attend NESSNA. I will contact the NESSNA work group of who the two people are that are attending. We have had 18 to 21 groups attending area. We have had a few people elected into new positions. Our open positions in area are Activities chair, RCM ( upon policy I am the alternate now), Vice Chair and Literature Chair. There are some positions that are open on the convention committee and we just elected in a vice treasurer of the convention. At our last area this month we had 13 groups donate and our ending balance was \$8,313.95.and we have a prudence reserve. I am working to help get the groups to participate voting on the CAR and turn in their tally sheets as we usually do, as we do not do it as a area like some areas do. We continue to have an ASO which has worked out very well for years. The group, Recovery Walk Of Life , which meets on Wednesday will start meeting from 7 to 8 in Agawam at 745 Main Street, starting on March 5. The groups that need support is Pros on Wednesday in Northampton, Center Street, from 7:30 - 8:45 pm, Miracles Do Happen on Sundays at 284 Main Street, Indian Orchard at 2- 3:15 pm Second Chance Of Life , Second Chance Of Life , Sunday at 455 Island Pond Road, Springfield, from 7- 8:30 pm.

ILS, Cathie L, 413 362 0844 / [llewelyn.cathie@yahoo.com](mailto:llewelyn.cathie@yahoo.com)

## Subcommittee Reports

### Chair-

#### Vice Chair-

Greetings RSC, Glad we were all able to make it to Western Mass today. While I totally understand the difficulties and concerns people had with getting here today, we want to make sure that all decisions and consciences go through the administrative body to ensure that everything is communicated effectively, and to have a single point of accountability. I acknowledge that there are people that are here on Zoom, and we will move forward with that today. However, a hybrid format is something that is very difficult to facilitate unless we have the proper equipment, and I would request we stick with the agreed upon format going forward (again unless another one-off decision is made).

After last meeting, via Slack I was able to assist in communication with Western Mass, South Shore and the rest of the body to agree on a location for today's meeting. While there were a couple of concessions that needed to be made, I am glad that we are honoring the spirit of rotation and are meeting today in Western Mass

Last month I was able to attend the off-schedule policy meeting where we discussed some nuances of Consensus Based Decision making, and after speaking with other more seasoned members from the RSC that were active when CBDM was first introduced to the body, we plan to come together in a more formal meeting to hash out any discrepancies, get an agreed upon approach, and agreed upon policy language for CBDM for this body.

Lastly, I plan to discuss in open forum today, some of the exchanges that have happened on Slack. We want to make sure that Slack remains a safe place for everyone to communicate by keeping it professional and respectful.

In loving Service,

Lindsay R

### Secretary-

Good afternoon NERNA,

I apologize for not being there today as I am out of state. I want to start by informing this body that alternate Secretary Tom M has stepped down from the position. We would like to thank him for the service he provided during his time in this role. We will have to send the open position out to the fellowship and look forward to electing a new alternate at our next RSC.

I am curious to hear feedback about the new reports process adjustments we made for this Regional meeting. We had decided that Area Reports would go out earlier in the week to lessen the load of reports needing to be read on the night before the RSC. As you can see there were only three area reports sent in this time frame. I would like to see if we think this process served the purpose we were looking to fulfill.

It was brought to my attention that some people are still not receiving the reports and the minutes. Upon some investigation I found some typos in the emails on the distribution list. If someone could please make an announcement that if anyone did not receive the email with the reports yesterday please send an email saying so to [Secretary@newenglandna.org](mailto:Secretary@newenglandna.org) so the list can be updated.

ILS,

Coralee D.

### Treasurer-

Treasurer Report

February 8, 2025

Committee met on 2/8/25 with 3 members in attendance: Treasurer and two member.

The assistant

treasurer position is open as well as finance chair. These are important positions for the region and it is

important a candidate would have the appropriate time to train with another member.

If you send or deposit money please send me a notification so I understand it is coming from an NA

member/ group/ area.

Starting operating balance for the day is \$21.52. Final balance for the day is \$21.52 (operating balance

minus money motions not covered by set asides) set asides were funded. Leaving a \$0 contribution to

NAWS as I will just carry this til next RSC.

Area Contributions Received:

NEMA 99.57 Paypal

Metro West 877.27 Check

In person checks from central mass and south shore area to be mailed to me by Kevin.

Current Money Motions

1. PR- \$28.58 travel

2. FD- \$1,352.58 of which \$800 was set aside. This would mean \$552.58 would need to come out

of the operating balance mostly due to \$524 in flights which was not included in the spending

plan.

Other Treasury and Finance items

1. Budgets due in April

2. Filed Form PC, update to Mass Secretary of State filings.

ILS,

Marissa, Regional Treasurer

Please see Addendums For Balance sheet and Deposit detail

## BOD-

NERC XX BOD Report

February 9, 2025

The BOD met this morning (February 8, 2025) prior to the NERC XX meeting.

We have reviewed NERC XX committee contracts virtually including the merchandise bids and the registration packet contents estimate. We do not have any outstanding contracts to review

Form 843 Claim for Refund and Request for Abatement has been filed, requesting refund of some/all of the penalty money. We received a follow-up letter requesting additional time for a decision. This was the second letter stating additional time was needed to make a decision.

We will owe the accountant for the FY 2023-2024 taxes. She sent a request for extension, and it has been approved with those taxes now due March 15, 2025.

Massachusetts sales tax form is filed annually and was submitted February 7, 2025. We did not have any sales tax liability.

Per the contract/policy of the Sturbridge Host Hotel, we are unable to have a dance in the exhibit hall on Saturday night. We are able to have the mentalist during the allotted time, but due to previously discussed sound ordinance, we are unable to have music playing at that time in the evening.

Current rooms reserved/available:

Thurs 31/8

Friday 174/36

Saturday 180/30

Sun 5/10

We currently have 390 room nights reserved, so we have met our required 360 room nights for the discounted meeting space fee.

\$13000 F&B requirement

\$5195 Current F & B held aside

F & B deficit: -\$7805.00

Account Balance: \$ 14346.30

Corporation Balance: \$ 2853.41

NERC XX Balance: \$ 10492.89

Newcomer Donations Held Aside: \$ \$522.00

Banquet Held Aside: \$4095.00

Brunch Held Aside: \$1100.00

Master Account Held Aside (hotel rooms): \$ 487.00

Total held aside: \$6204

NERC XX Working Balance: \$4288.89

Open BOD positions: 2 At-large Board of Directors.

Our next meeting is TBD.

In Service,

Brenda V.

NERCC BOD President

## Regional delegate-

### Regional Delegate Report February 09 , 2025

Greetings New England Region and thanks to the Western Mass Area for hosting! Since our last meeting we held a virtual workshop on the Interim World Service Conference Report ([www.na.org/conference](http://www.na.org/conference)). There were approximately 25 addicts in attendance which was great! D'Lanor and I were joined by World Board member Tana to assist us in facilitation. Great questions were asked, and we truly appreciate everyone's participation. A tally sheet has been posted on the regional website under 'news from the delegate team' listed on 'regional information'. We are very happy to report that we have over 45 responses of which 12 are from groups! These really aren't typical Conference Agenda Report (CAR) motions but are really what would be Conference Approval Track (CAT) motions or "process" motions. We normally don't workshop the CAT and historically the delegate teams have been given the vote of confidence of the region to vote as they see fit at the conference. I'm requesting some time during open forum to further discuss this process, specifically as to how it relates to Motion 1. The interim World Service Conference will be held virtually on February 28 and March 1, two sessions each day. (11:00-1:00 and 2:00-4:00 pacific time). An audio feed will be available and posted at [www.na.org/conference](http://www.na.org/conference) shortly before the conference begins for those who wish to listen in.

We will be having an orientation meeting for Conference Participants (CPs) on February 15<sup>th</sup> Amendments are due by February 13.

#### Important Dates

1 July 2025-Deadline to receive regional/zonal motions which must be CAR ready by 3 August 2025

30 September 2025- deadline for Region/Board/Zone(RBZ) recommendations to [hrp@na.org](mailto:hrp@na.org)

3 November 2025 Conference Agenda Report (CAR) posted

3 December 2025 Translated CARs posted

3 February 2026 Conference Approval Track (CAT) posted

3-9 May 2026 World Service Conference (WSC) 2026

## **NAWS Update**

There is currently a draft of the Loner IP available for review and input the link can be found in NAWS News located at [www.na.org/newsnews](http://www.na.org/newsnews) under 'Coming Soon'. Lots of other great info located there as well. The deadline for input is 15 May 2025 and the final draft will be in the 2026 Conference Agenda Report (CAR) for approval. Leftover merchandise from the World Convention is even further reduced and can be purchased at [www.wcnashop.com](http://www.wcnashop.com). If you have any questions and or suggestions, they can be sent to [wb@na.org](mailto:wb@na.org)

## **US Collaboration of Zones**

They had their meeting in January and are making great strides! They have a Communications workgroup which is handling hundreds of emails from addicts and others around the USA that would normally have been handled by Narcotics Anonymous World Services (NAWS). They recently formed a Public Relations Workgroup and also have an IT workgroup. The next meeting will be on April 13<sup>th</sup> from 6-8 and all are welcome.

The zoom id is

449 253 6438

## **NESSNA**

Planning right on schedule for this event being hosted by the Greater Philadelphia Region on April 25-27 in Frazier, PA. registration for the event as well hotel bookings and merchandise sales can be found at [www.nessna.org](http://www.nessna.org) Looking forward to seeing many from our region there!

With gratitude,

Jim D- RD

**[Alternate Delegate-](#)**





# ALTERNATE DELEGATE REPORT

NEW ENGLAND REGION OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS



## PRIORITIZED PROJECT PLANS

- NEZF Service Helpline Project Plan - We voted in favor and Project Plan PASSED
- Targeting Marginally or Underserved Members Project Plan - We voted in favor and Project Plan PASSED
- Streamlined Communications Project Plan. (Committed to IT)
- Financial Planning Project Plan (Committed to Finance)

## BUDGET

We voted in favor and the budget PASSED

## NEW PROPOSALS

- Reimburse planning facilitators for travel (tabled from October) - TABLED
- Make Guidelines Workgroup a standing committee - 4 -8-1 We did not vote in favor-proposal DOES NOT PASS
- Change NESSNA chair term/election to April – 12-0-0-1 We voted in favor and proposal PASSED
- Extend Virtual NEZF meetings by one hour – (2p-5p) - 11 in favor - We voted in favor and proposal PASSED
- To investigate the usage of CBDM that works best for the Northeast Zonal Forum. WITHDRAWN

## Northeast Zonal Forum (NEZF) Update

The Northeast Zonal Forum consists of 15 regions, and at our last meeting, 13 of these regions were represented. Jim and I attended the entire event, from start to finish. At this NEZF, we voted on project plans, a budget, and new proposals (please see the information on the left).

During open forum, a concern was raised by the Mid-Atlantic region regarding the zonal public relations committee. They expressed that at the Mid-Atlantic Regional Learning Conference, the committee had overstepped its boundaries by disregarding established guidelines and effectively taking control of the public relations event instead of collaborating with the local PR committee. In response, the PR chair clarified that they were unaware of the guidelines and never intended to dominate the event or overstep any boundaries. The delegate from the Mid-Atlantic region voiced her concerns, and we engaged in an in-depth discussion, which ultimately helped her feel more at ease and better understood.

Another topic discussed in open forum was the possibility that the Northern New England region might not be able to host the Multi-Regional Learning Event as it has in the past due to a lack of in-person participation. They are seeking feedback on the best steps to take moving forward. If you have any creative ideas, please let us know!

## In more news....

The NEZF has a current balance of \$4,084.41 and we were able to elect our very own James P as the chair of the NEZF. Congrats James.

The next NEZF MEETING will be held at NESSNA April 25-27, 2025. We cant wait, it's gonna be great!

## Convention-

Hello,

I am not able to attend the RSC due to my work schedule. I have asked Brenda V to answer any questions the body may have.

New England Regional Convention Committee 02/08/2025

NERC Chair: Teresa D (781) 526-4006

The New England Regional Convention Committee met Saturday February 08, 2025

There were 12 people in attendance.

10 out of the 13 positions are filled.

Vice Chair:	Kevin R
Treasurer:	Craig R
Assist. Treasurer:	Open
Secretary:	Denise H
Asst. Secretary:	Kaitlin B
Arts & Graphic	Arianna
CI:	Meg
F&E:	Open
H&H:	Peggy M
Merchandising:	Steve P
Programming:	Gary N
Registration	Open

Treasurer report

NERC XX Balance: \$ 10,492.89

Newcomer Donations \$522.00

Held Aside: \$ 5,960.50

NERC XX Working Balance: \$4,288.89

Registration Chair stepped down

Vice Chair is filling position with help of the committee as a whole.

# Registrations 196

# Banquet 69

# Brunch 22

Hotels & Hospitality

Room Nights

Thursday 64/8 Remaining

Friday 174/36 Remaining

Saturday 180/30 Remaining

Sunday 5/10 Remaining

Elections for open positions

No elections held

Open Forum

Discussed prices of merchandise

Hoodies \$35

T-Shirts \$20

Mugs \$15

No Old Business

New Business

6 Money Motions and all passed

Next Meeting is February 15 @ 9am via zoom

ILS Teresa D Convention Chair

ILS,

Teresa D

### H&I-

The H&I subcommittee met virtually on Saturday at 11am. There were 7 people in attendance. Our focus of this meeting was mostly centered around the H&I workshop at NERC. The Adhoc for this workshop has been hard at work for this and have come up with great ideas. The Adhoc committee will be meeting again before NERC to finalize the details.

We also discussed Writing Steps For Recovery. The SEMA area has asked Maryanne why the facilities have not been contacted about this service. Maryanne stated that she has been focused on getting the list of people interested in becoming sponsors and seeing who is interested in helping to build a WSR subcommittee. SEMA pointed out that there are people willing to write to the inmates but are concerned that the word is not getting out in the correctional facilities about WSR. Maryanne was asked to prioritize

reaching out to correctional facilities to let them know about WSR. Maryanne informed the subcommittee that she will reach out to the DOC (Department Of Corrections) Chair to coordinate informing the facilities.

Thank you for allowing me to serve,  
Chelsea B H&I Chair

## PR-

### **NERNA PR Subcommittee Report Feb 8, 2025**

The Committee met on Sat. 2/8 at 1130am-200 pm in Chicopee with 8 attendees. The following Areas had PR representation: CMA, MWA, SSA, & WMA. We had 2 new WMA attendees. Limited / condensed written reports are below:

**Area PR Reports:** Reports were given by Riss R (CMA PR Chair); Pete C (WMA PR Chair), and David D SSAPR. Detailed Reports to be sent to all PR members. New PR Chair in SEMA.

SSA is consistently covering 36 PR lit racks throughout the area

WMA is a model PR committee and has donated 500 PR posters for us and Area PR to use.

CMA has new PR vice chair and an upcoming service slam in May. Thanks Riss & Teri !

**PR Topic Discussion:** A 20 min. session was held on “is it attraction or promotion?” focused mostly on book and literature giveaways. We must stay wary of crossing the line into using free literature as incentive to attend our events, or promises of free literature (at PR events). But we still want easy accessibility and maximum availability of our literature.

**Training Coordinator** George S: CMA received the promised PR workshop training session on Jan 25 in Worcester. They were such a warm gracious host ! No other new formal requests received since last Region. But we are available to all Areas for this service

**Social Media Coordinator** Pete C - been staying up to date on new events and posting them on FB page and Instagram. I am still getting events sent to us thru messenger that are not being sent to the Website calendar. ***We need to remind everyone to post events through the website and to make sure the files or pictures are clear.*** NA.org & NEZF.org & NAWS links were added to our social media links in the About section of the FB page.

**Helpline:** See separate Report sent to Regional Secretary. Cathie L Helpline Coordinator. Highlight: SEMA needs a Helpline volunteer since there’s only 1 currently.

Night shift has reported very light to none calls. We will look into possible YAP system issues

**Lit. / Material Coordinator:** Our lit and supplies are stocked and are also available for Areas to use when appropriate (see new PR Mat'ls use policy). All stored in Boston, MA.

**Completed events:**

- CMA PR workshop 1/30 Worcester. George & David
- MA DMH- Jan. 30th, 3pm – Presentation / Q&A Led by Riss and Rylan. This was a major success as many mental Health professionals were present and engaged and had great feedback. Some myths and misinformation about NA were clarified. ++ feedback

**Upcoming commitments:**

- March 1<sup>st</sup> Boston Area H&I learning day 1:15-2:00
- Mar. 15<sup>th</sup> NERC 10-11 AM presentation. Pete, Cathie, George
- April 16, 17: 'Together for Hope' Conference Worcester. CMA to cover booth. Looking into a presentation slot as well. TBD

**Old Business:**

- 1) Book & Lit. give-aways at PR events: Policy Document Completed and accepted.
- 2) Radio PSA's located and distributed at the meeting today by Bob R. Ready to be used except for website link (see below). Need to get one over to WATD in Marshfield.

**New Business:**

- Proposal 1) \$28.58 Travel reimbursement Worcester commitment 1/25
  - 1) **www.newenglandna address not working or linking to our website.** Needs fixing. Will refer to Website committee
  - 2) We will assist Convention committee with a literature rack and basic supply of IP's
  - 3) Looking into presenting in cooperation with RI college to a substance use / harm reduction session 1-time. Request came in through info on NERNA website. TBD
  - 4) New outreach effort: draft and send letters to Boston metro Med Schools incl. major universities' Public Health programs. To offer NA informational

presentations; we will specify a specific date and time for all to attend (online) and go from there.

5) Discussed creating / posting on Youtube and/ or podcast featuring an NA PSA

6) Also looking into a booth-top video monitor for our events as WMA has now.

In Grateful Service,  
David D, PR Chair (617)481-6737

Martha's Vineyard- Bill H./ back up is Amanda No phone calls

Nantucket - Beth No phone calls

Western Mass - Cailey / back up is Pete C. One phone call , female looking for support in Greenfield area, gave her the information for all of the Greenfield meetings and told her to call anytime. We also had the same guy in the past that needed to be blocked , so he was blocked again due to bothering the volunteering in a inappropriate way

Central Mass - Anthony/ no back up Three phone calls for the month of January, one was from the PR Regional chair alerting about a phone line workshop

Metrowest - Farah / back up is David D. (Farah) Two phone calls in February that were both looking for meetings in our area. Cambridge, Watertown, Arlington and Belmont. (David) 12/16/24 Addict from Waltham looking for a real new meeting on Monday night in Waltham 12/26/24 Lady in Waltham getting her boyfriend to a meeting 12/13/25 Just out oof detox from Florida looking for a meeting "today" in Needham, referred to NERNA.org

Boston - Kelly / no back up For the month of December 2024 Eight phone calls , mostly regarding the holiday marathon and in person meetings information calls were on December 2, 4, 6, 11, 15, 16 , 22. For the month of January 2025 , five phone calls came in on 6, 8, 13, 21, 23 for recovery support

South Shore - Mark K/ Abdul Tuesday 12/30/24 at 3:30 pm Caller requested a meeting list for her son who was just discharged from treatment. She was instructed on how to access the NERNA meeting list. She asked if her son would be welcome as he is "dual - diagnosed". It was explained that the only requirement for membership is a

desire to stop using. Link for download of "Mental Health in Recovery ". was sent , and three local meetings within walking distance were suggested. Thursday 1/23/25 at 4:30 PM call was received from a woman who is elderly and housebound. She calls often "just to talk". During this call she reports that the south shore member who had been in frequent contact with her had committed to calling her the next day . On Friday 1/24/25 Caller wanted to verify this. Caller is encouraged to wait for that member to contact her or to contact that member directly. Caller reports she is "finally ready" to let that member take her to a meeting Grateful To Serve , Mark K (Abdul) No report

GPANA - Steph C. Only five phone calls since the last regional meeting December 16 a phone call came in and the program gave an automated message and dropped call. December 17 Addict called for information about Thursday night warehouse meeting in Cranston. Gave them the info and the GPANA website for future reference. January 13 Mother of an addict called for meetings for her daughter. Gave the GPANA website and told her to have her daughter call if she had and other questions. January 16 Addict called looking for meetings list online. I gave them the GPANA website. January 21 Woman called for information on meetings for her daughter. Gave her the GPANA website and information for the noontime meeting she requested. ILS, Steph C.

Cape Cod - Monica B/ back up Harold No phone calls

SEMA - Ruthanne No phone calls

NEMA - Lauren Rose / back up Cathie L. 12/29/24 Woman left a message asking for meeting list information, called back a minute later and left a message directing her to the NERNA website and to call back if she has any questions . 1/10/25 Woman called asking for Russian Interpreter, I merged calls with translation line, she asked for help for her son who uses drugs and is in psychosis. He does not want to come to meetings so she wanted to know how to trick him to come to get to a meetings , we discussed that we are not medical professionals and that people come to NA voluntary. She was explained she is allowed to come with him. Talked for a long time and she was better at understanding of what she could do. ILS, Lauren Rose

(Cathie L.) December 14 , 1:55 Pm Lady had relapsed after having long term recovery looking for information in person and on line and specifically a women's meeting she knew of . December 21, 9:47 am , a gentleman who is mandated to go to meetings looking for meeting information and has limited traveling ability so wanted on line information as well. Also we discussed how he could prove he went to a on line meeting as he needed to get his meetings card signed. I suggested to speak to the chair if he goes to an online meeting. He also had to get to a certain amount of meetings within a set amount of time so we discussed how to make that possibly happen. I helped him navigate the NERNA website for meetings. December 29 at 1:43

caller struggling on "coke" and wanted suggestions how to stop as he has been trying for a couple of years yet could quit everything else. He asked about treatment places and wanted to do more NA than AS hoping that would help. I helped him navigate NERNA website for meetings. gave him some encouraging support hoping that helps too. January 10, 9:13 PM Helped a woman navigate finding meeting on the NERNA website and the NNERNA website since she lives on the edge of MASS and New Hampshire as well as non triggering meeting locations as she used in some areas and wanted to go in those locations. January 21, 8:04 am caller needing help how to navigate the NERNA website for on line meetings and in person. Also needed some support in their recovery. ILS, Cathie L.

ILS, Cathie L., Phone Line

Coordinator

### Policy-

good afternoon region!!

Policy has met twice since last region. We have been working diligently on cleaning up the policy, while adding changes that were recently approved. A cleaned up version is in the work that will be uploaded to our website for people to refer to, and will be updated as changes are made.

There was proposed language regarding CBDM that was posted in the slack. After getting some feedback from members that have had a part in the initial implementation of CBDM a few years ago, there seems to be a disconnect because of different understandings. We will continue to work with the other members and bring forth a proposal soon. in loving service, Justin M

### Website-

#### **February 2025 Website Subcommittee Report**

The website committee met on 02/08/2025 and 1/2025 and there was an average of 5 members in attendance. Since 12/18/24, the region has received **85** emails that required action. I have met with the outgoing chair and recieved login/password information as well as the access requirements for NERSC WP account and access to the Drive We are actively reaching out to respective ASC Website chairs and hope to help them in their roles and figuring out best practices for storing, uploading, including PDFs for the user end.

The following are the projects, key meeting minutes, decisions, and/or unresolved action items that the subcommittee discussed last 2 subcommittee meeting.

- Determine ways to gather input and feedback.



- Discuss off-cycle meetings to foster more support and engagement (ask in Slack and ASC webservants/IT).
- Chair has Admin privileges but can give Editor privileges to other Trusted Servants. Do we want members from each ASC to have this privilege?
- Submit proposal form for streamlining communication for off-cycle communications
- How do we ensure Area/Group events/anniversaries are added to the calendar in a timely manner? Flyers will be brought to their ASC meetings and then email the flyers/event information out to their ASC email list but it doesn't necessarily make it to the Regional Website. Here is The [Event Submission form](#).

In New Business, we discussed items that may be voted on, amended, tabled, moved to committee for consideration, or postponed, and we created a draft agenda template for the RSC website subcommittee meeting. We want to make and do a workshop on submitting meeting updates and events. We also want to create something to help the members of NERNA and the public by starting with a survey on what to develop and work with FD on areas that can't participate.

In Area reports, we heard from the Boston Area about multiple meeting updates that need to be made. Boston Area currently does not submit meeting updates via NERNA's website and edit meetings on their own hard copy then send for printing. I advised the area that they should not be doing this and that meeting changes need to be made by completing Meeting Update Form on NERNA.org so they are updated in real time. Meeting lists are generated based on what is on BMLT, not the other way around.

Lastly, we discussed starting to create a Regional Website Subcommittee Policy. This would include positions, their responsibilities, and qualifications. The committee is currently looking for a vice chair and secretary,

### [Fellowship Development-](#)

Fellowship Development has met one time since our last Regional Meeting, yesterday, on Saturday February 8<sup>th</sup>, 2025 from 12:30 to 2:15 PM. We had 12 addicts in attendance. We began business with introductions and three area reps were present (WMA, SSA, MVA).

Our NESSNA liason/chair reported:

Planning for NESSNA III is going along nicely. We currently have 42 registrations which is not including the 22 more from our region alone! As of the last hotel report we had 4 rooms available on both Friday and Saturday nights. Our hotel liaison was going to hold 10 additional rooms for the New England Region and add an additional 5 to our room block. Please go to <https://nessna.nezf.org/> to register, book hotel rooms and purchase merchandise!

With gratitude,  
Jim D

NEZF FD Liason was not present however Chair of NEZF FD Sarah L. reported:

- Elections have taken place for the FD Committee: Vice Chair – Troy B; Secretary – Open; Service Request Coordinator – D’Lanor
- Service Requests completed: • Zoom Hosting Training – Mid Atlantic • CBDM – in person – GNY • What is the Zone – Freestate • Information about Tax/Finance Questions – NERNA
- Each of the current members of the FD Committee will be reaching out to the 15 regions of the NEZF. These members are here to support each region in any way that we can!
- Wanna Volunteer to be of assistance?

[Service Volunteers](https://nezf.org/service-volunteers/) – North East Zonal Forum of Narcotics Anonymous ([nezf.org](https://nezf.org)) (<https://nezf.org/service-volunteers/>)

Already listed volunteers will get a request to update their listing email.

- NEZF FD Meets – Every third Wednesday at 8 pm

1. Regional Orientation: James led today.

2. Discussing virtual/hybrid/in-person meetings for committees and RSC: Does the way we currently meet make sense? **ADD TO OPEN FORUM**

Things like not meeting in Western Mass during the winter and not meeting in Cape Cod during the summer were incorporated into the bidding process in the past. A member believes we are doing a disservice to Western Mass with a number of subcommittees not meeting in person and choosing at the eleventh hour to meet virtually. Members from Western Mass have come today to meet with subcommittees, including Fellowship Development. Regional Weekend used to be a way to reinvigorate the local fellowship. There was discussion about going fully virtual. There is benefit to the local fellowship and individual addicts even on a car ride to and from a service meeting. Should we be more pragmatic given the lack of involvement in service in keeping cost and time into consideration? How do we bridge the gap between newer members willing to serve who have not seen how NA has been in the past? A travel fund may exist to offset costs. Some ASCs would either fully or partially fund/reimburse trusted servants for regional weekends. This means planning.

3. Prep/support for interim conf. Any needs from the Delegate team. – in good shape the [tally form is online](#). A CP meeting is scheduled a week from today.

(TALLY FORM:

<https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSddVprgFQfml3z2z1VFll61ZPY3FdKg-BqjdPJ3fROX2YkDg/viewform?pli=1&pli=1> )

4. FD PRESENTATION at NERC preparation - who & what - are we requesting funding? We have a slot at NERC at 9am Sat. James P., Coralee D., Michelle C., and Sonya F. are all offering to help serve. Ideas: Who is FD? What does FD do? NESSNA, Workshops and Services, options.

5. Which 2 folks from FD are being sent to NESSSNA?

Many of those in attendance are already either funded by their ASC the Zone or Region. An experienced member (Noel D) is willing to go to help support another member of FD/the RSC/or another subcommittee. **The decision is to bring this before the RSC tomorrow and allow them to choose with this information. (We're prepared to send Noel D. and another committee's member – or forfeit the set-aside to whomever the RSC selects – Sonya is going to ask WMA is she can still be one of their team)**

**6. Reminder follow up: Area's Listing of Their NESSSNA teams – Names & Contact Infos. Get This tomorrow!!!**

7. Submit a [service request form](#) on NEZF website. To be held at the in-person RSC meeting in June 2025 in SEMA. (Form: <https://nezf.org/nezf-service-request/>)

8. Coralee D. will facilitate a strategic planning session in May, she will be reaching out to Jaime to co-facilitate.

**9. Motion of Opting-in of Funding for WSC.** (fully self funding our delegate team) – removing a potential barrier in the future when a trusted servant is asked to serve. Discussion: A member believes that World should pay for each delegate. Another member seconds that belief and we should choose to remain opt-in. This conversation may be held tomorrow as the whole RSC should take part in it. For our region does it really matter? Our financial policy is to either fund the delegate or it would end up being given as a contribution to NAWS. The cost for the conference is the reason this continues to be brought up especially as new regions gain seating. Hearing why there is opposition is important. A member shares that they are appreciative of the exposure to this conversation. Historically it has always been paid for.

**We should discuss this with the full RSC tomorrow. This was included in the Delegate team spending plan in the event that this topic came up. RD Jim D. will detail**

10. Increased contributions to NEZF given the new Budget. Part of the RD spending plan.

**Open Discussion / Area & Addict Concerns:** we ran out of time but Jonathan complained about harm reduction at WSLD and was reprimanded for his kvetching.

**Proposals:**

1. NERSC area teams (10) NESSNA:\$4,785.58 (• rooms: \$3085.58 • registrations (10) \$700 • travel (10) \$1000 (James P. will distribute once area notify D'Lanor who is going)

2. 2 members to NESSNA: \$1,352.58 - Many of those in attendance are already either funded by their ASC the Zone or Region. An experienced member (Noel D) is willing to go to help support another member of FD/the RSC/or another subcommittee. **The decision is to bring this before the RSC tomorrow and allow them to choose with this information. (We're prepared to send Noel and another committee's member – or forfeit the set-aside to whomever the RSC selects - Sonya is going to ask WMA is she can still be one of their team)**

Next Meeting: 12:30pm April 12<sup>th</sup> – Virtually

Meeting closed at 2:15pm with a moment of silence and the third step prayer

[RCM Cheat Sheet](#)

([https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Lmc5sPdBctvRhZ\\_2U3uJ8AwAyMTNGKDq/edit?usp=sharing&oid=110015344769497486842&rtpof=true&sd=true](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Lmc5sPdBctvRhZ_2U3uJ8AwAyMTNGKDq/edit?usp=sharing&oid=110015344769497486842&rtpof=true&sd=true) )

In Loving Service, James P. Facilitator | [jgpbos@me.com](mailto:jgpbos@me.com) | 617-314-4048

## Insurance-

### NERSC Insurance Report

February 2025

There were 5 (five) requests for COI (certificate of insurance) placed between the last NERSC meeting and today (02/09/2024), one for marathon meetings in Western Mass, one for a group event in Central Mass, one for a group in SEMA, and one for 5 groups in NEMA. These requests were fulfilled and verified within days of the requests.

A question regarding coverage for a storage facility in NEMA last month which required further details was not followed up on by the ASC between now and December.

MACNA asked about coverage for a dodgeball tournament which we do not cover and suggested that they speak with a lawyer in drafting a waiver participants would sign. MACNA then promptly drafted such a waiver.

Please remember bouncy houses are covered but dodgeball is not.

ILS,

Jonathan S.

[insurance@newenglandna.org](mailto:insurance@newenglandna.org)

New England Region of Narcotics Anonymous

[Insurance@newenglandregion.org](mailto:Insurance@newenglandregion.org)

Jonathan Shyllberg 774-525-0645

## Area concerns

None

## Old business

1 tabled motion: to change format of RSC to in person only and Subcommittee Saturdays to online only.

- Asked to table since other information coming up in open forum and proposal maker was on a plane – ok

## New Business

- 1 PR proposal (passed)
- 2 FD proposals
  - Fund 10 members, 2 members from each area to go to NESSNA (see attached)
  - To fund 2 additional members of the RSC to go to NESSNA (rescinded, will be revised)

Final New Business

- FD one proposal (see attached) passed

## Open Forum

- Last minute hybrid format/snow day protocol?
- Slack Issues
  - Need to keep respectful and professional.
  - Discussion of social media page and issues around that that were communicated on slack
  - Suggestion to have a do's and don'ts for slack
- Slack Questions
  - OPEN FORUM TOPIC-SLACK: What is all current RSC members understanding of how SlackWorkspace and all of it;s channels should be used?
  - Where have current RSCs found the information on how to use each Slack channel in the workspace? (These could potentially be some Slack survey questions for all RSC members to complete before next RSC?)
  - Do we currently have anything in writing that explains how Slack Workspace and it's channels should be used as a means of communication?

- It looks like we currently have 12 Slack channels in our NERSCNA workspace. I see some slack channels have descriptions on how to use the channel but some either do not have any description or the description is auto-filled by Slack itself based on its use for companies at work.
- What specifically should each channel be used for? What should or should not be messaged to which channel, by what date/when (if there is a deadline to post a message or share something in the channel)?
- Letting new members know we communicate via Slack is great but how do they know what and where to post messages they may want to send? Do we tell them to look at channel descriptions for confirmation? How do they know what each channel is used for and what they are available for
- Subcommittee Sat Start Times
  - David wants committee to meet at 11, was very difficult to move time from 11:30 to 11 (interms of getting listing update)
  - Whoever is in charge of flyer or website should take direction from subcommittee chairs (subcommittee chairs in charge)
- Possible amendment to motion #1 in interim CAR
  - Workshopped CAT motions last month
  - Motion 1 – concern about procedure change – only 80% approval needed to skip discussion altogether
  - Want to make amendment to change threshold to 90% approval needed to be able to skip discussion
  - Discussion that there is opposition to the motion in general.
  - Feedback here that it should stick to 80%. Others are against motion as a whole.
  - General feedback that motion goes against concept 9 and is generally not in spirit of CBDM
- Opt in Payment for delegate to world service conference
  - In the past WSC paid for delegates to go to WSC, and region paid for alternate. Motion changed it so that region can pay for both, or “opt in” for world to pay for delegate (region would still pay for alternate)
  - Jim will opt in to have world pay for Jim to go - No objections
- Who to send to Nesssna
  - Discussed what the programming would be at nesssna
  - Decided to send Lindsay and Alisa as last two members.
- IP21 – review and input form
  - Which subcommittee handled this? FD
- Being clear and accountable on spending for hosting area
  - Cathie wants to be transparent that church got \$300
  - Food was donated
  - Thinks that there should be policy re all hosting areas should have transparency about what they spent

## [Elections](#)

## [Addendums](#)

## Addendum A- Treasury

### New England Regional Service Committee of NA

#### Balance Sheet

As of February 10, 2025

	TOTAL
<b>ASSETS</b>	
Current Assets	
Bank Accounts	
Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne	21.52
BOD - SA	0.00
Convention SA	0.00
FD SA	800.00
Insurance SA	3,004.61
NESSNA SA	5,000.00
PR SA	1,270.00
Prudent Reserve	4,425.40
Prudent Reserve Buffer	5,000.00
RD / AD SA	988.55
Travel SA	500.00
Website SA	686.98
<b>Total Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne</b>	<b>21,697.06</b>
<b>Total Bank Accounts</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>
<b>Total Current Assets</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>
<b>TOTAL ASSETS</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>
<b>LIABILITIES AND EQUITY</b>	
Liabilities	
<b>Total Liabilities</b>	
Equity	
Unrestricted Net Assets	20,433.26
Net Income	1,263.80
<b>Total Equity</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>
<b>TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>

New England Regional Service Committee of NA

Balance Sheet Detail  
As of February 10, 2025

DATE	TRANSACTION TYPE	NUM	NAME	MEMO/DESCRIPTION	SPLIT	DEBIT	CREDIT	AMOUNT	BALANCE
<b>ASSETS</b>									
Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne									
Beginning Balance									
02/07/2025	Deposit					\$420.92		420.92	-91.34
02/07/2025	Expense		Zoom	-Split- Customary Expenses			\$13.59	-13.59	329.58
02/07/2025	Deposit							1,554.11	315.99
02/09/2025	Transfer			Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne-Insurance SA		\$1,554.11		-750.00	1,870.10
02/09/2025	Transfer			Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne-PR SA		\$470.00		-470.00	1,120.10
02/09/2025	Expense	1562		Customary Expenses-Hosting		\$300.00		-300.00	650.10
02/09/2025	Expense	1561		Customary Expenses-Hosting		\$300.00		-300.00	350.10
02/09/2025	Expense	1563	David D	PR Expenses		\$29.58		-29.58	50.10
<b>Total for Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne</b>								<b>\$112.88</b>	
FD SA									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for FD SA</b>									800.00
Insurance SA									
Beginning Balance									
02/09/2025	Transfer			Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne		\$750.00		750.00	2,254.61
<b>Total for Insurance SA</b>								<b>\$750.00</b>	
NESSNA SA									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for NESSNA SA</b>									5,000.00
PR SA									
Beginning Balance									
02/09/2025	Transfer			Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne		\$470.00		470.00	800.00
<b>Total for PR SA</b>								<b>\$470.00</b>	
Prudent Reserve									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for Prudent Reserve</b>									4,425.40
Prudent Reserve Buffer									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for Prudent Reserve Buffer</b>									5,000.00
RD / AD SA									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for RD / AD SA</b>									988.55
Travel SA									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for Travel SA</b>									500.00
Website SA									
Beginning Balance									
<b>Total for Website SA</b>									686.68
<b>Total for Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne with sub-accounts</b>								<b>\$1,332.86</b>	
<b>TOTAL ASSETS</b>								<b>\$1,332.86</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>
<b>LIABILITIES AND EQUITY</b>									
Equity									
<b>Retained Earnings</b>								<b>\$20,433.26</b>	<b>\$20,433.26</b>
<b>Net Income</b>								<b>\$1,263.80</b>	<b>\$1,263.80</b>
<b>Total Equity</b>								<b>\$21,697.06</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>
<b>Total Liabilities and Equity</b>								<b>\$21,697.06</b>	<b>\$21,697.06</b>

New England Regional Service Committee of NA

Deposit Detail - copy  
January 13-February 10, 2025

DATE	TRANSACTION TYPE	NUM	CUSTOMER FULL NAME	VENDOR	MEMO/DESCRIPTION	CLEARED	AMOUNT
Checking at Citizens Bank - Ne							
569							
02/07/2025	Deposit					Uncleared	\$420.92
02/07/2025	Deposit			Breakfast Club	breakfast club		\$50.48
02/07/2025	Deposit			Anonymous	anonymous		\$68.12
02/07/2025	Deposit			End of the Line	end of the line		\$27.83
02/07/2025	Deposit			Anonymous	anonymous		\$20.09
02/07/2025	Deposit			Nemah Noonah	Nemah Noonah		\$47.53
02/07/2025	Deposit			Breakfast Club	breakfast club		\$19.11
02/07/2025	Deposit		jp lit study		JP lit study		\$15.68
02/07/2025	Deposit			NEMA	NEMA		\$97.10
02/07/2025	Deposit			Nemah Noonah	Nemah Noonah		\$74.98
571							
02/07/2025	Deposit					Uncleared	\$1,554.11
02/07/2025	Deposit	1645		JFT	JFT Group		\$262.25
02/07/2025	Deposit	1643		JFT	JFT Group		\$308.25
02/07/2025	Deposit	1050		Rylan V	Refund from WSLD		\$106.34
02/07/2025	Deposit	149	MetroWest		MetroWest		\$877.27



# Proposals



## New England Regional Services Committee PROPOSAL FORM

Date:

Proposal Maker:  2<sup>nd</sup>:

For Money Proposals Only Total:

Check Payable To:

Mailing Address:

### Proposal:

To fund two members of NERSC to attend NESSSNA (from Set aside)  
Dates 4/25, 26, 27  
Registration \$70  
Air Fare to BOS - PHL \$262 x 2= \$524  
Uber round trip \$150  
Hotel \$308.58  
Per Diem \$300

### Intent:

To fund 2 subcommittee members to NESSSNA

Does Proposal Impact Policy?

Results of 1<sup>st</sup> Straw Poll  
In Favor:  Opposed:  Abstain:   
Final Result: (80% Threshold to adopt)  
In Favor:  Opposed:  Abstain:   
% of Consensus:

Tabled:  Sent to Committee:

### Notes:



New England Regional Services Committee  
**PROPOSAL FORM**

Date:

Proposal Maker:  2<sup>nd</sup>:

For Money Proposals Only Total:

Check Payable To:

Mailing Address:

**Proposal:**

reimbursement: (1) round trip to Worcester for presentation at CMA learning event on 1/25.  
102 miles + \$4.10 tolls

**Intent:**

Reimburse for Travel for PR committee service

Does Proposal Impact Policy?

**Results of 1<sup>st</sup> Straw Poll**

In Favor:  Opposed:  Abstain:

**Final Result: (80% Threshold to adopt)**

In Favor:  Opposed:  Abstain:

% of Consensus:

Tabled:  Sent to Committee:

**Notes:**

Passed

[Event Flyers](#)

## Region Contact List

Chairperson	Kevin H	regionchair@newenglandna.org
Vice Chair	Lindsay R	Lindsayportney@gmail.com
Secretary	Coralee D	Secretary@nera.org
Regional Delegate	Jim D	RD@newenglandna.org
Alternate delegate	D'Lanor H	AD@newenglandna.org
Treasurer	Marissa J	Treasurer@newenglandna.org
BOD	Brenda V	bod@newenglandna.org
Convention	Teresa	teresadigregorio72@gmail.com
Fellowship Development	James P	fellowshipdevelopment@newenglandna.org
Finance Chair		
H&I	Chelsee B	HandI@newenglandna.org
Insurance	Jonathan S	Insurance@NewenglandNA.org
Policy	Justin M	Policy@newenglandna.org
Public Relations	David D	PR@newenglandna.org
<b>Area Contacts</b>		
BANA RCM	Angie M	NAGirl1121@yahoo.com
BANA Alt RCM		
CCANA RCM	Jackie G	jacquelineCapeCod@icloud.com
CCANA Alt RCM		
CMANA RCM	Teri T	TTirado34@gmail.com
CMANA Alt RCM	Vacant	
GPANA RCM	Gail	RCM@GPANA.org
GPANA Alt RCM		
MVANA RCM	Amanda P	amandamvana@gmail.com

MVANA Alt RCM	Bill H	concretebill@mac.com
MWANA RCM		
MWANA Alt RCM	Christoper	christophercharlesreardon@gmail.com
NEMANA RCM	Mona Lisa	monalisacampbell@gmail.com
NEMANA Alt RCM	Jess N	jstarrxo@gmail.com
SEMANA RCM	Coralee D	RCM@semana.us
SEMANA Alt RCM	Vacant	
SSANA RCM	Tony F	Tfierimonte@gmail.com
SSANA Alt RCM		
WMANA RCM	Cathie L	llewlyn.cathie@yahoo.com
WMANA Alt RCM		